MINUTES OF THE
                                                     MALVERN CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

OCTOBER 12, 2015
                                                                     7:00 P.M.

The regular meeting was called to order by Mayor Mike Blackburn at 7:00p.m.
Roll call was taken. Those present were; Fred Moreau, Kate McGann, Kevin Willms, Bruce Breeding and Doug Shere.
Absent: None
Visitors: 10
Also present: City Clerk, Shari Mueller
McGann motioned to approve the consent agenda a) Approval of the Agenda  b) Approval of  the Regular meeting minutes of September 14, 2015  c) Approval of the expenditures.                              

Moreau seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried.  
COMMUNITY PRESENTER: 

Deb Breeding, MABA Board President and Greg Pierce MABA member were both present to discuss the bathroom situation at Boehner Pond.  The building toilet is locked and they would like to discuss keeping that open is so close to trace trail and the bathroom was installed to be able to use at all times. 
Dave Hoose, Street Superintendent stated that the bathroom was locked a couple of summers ago due to the continuous vandalism inside and out of the building.  As soon as they would get it repaired it was vandalized again. 
Mrs. Breeding stated that with that toilet being so close to the trace that it needs to be opened. 

Mr. Pierce stated that he had spoken with Terry, the owner of Turd Toters who supplies and services our porta pots at Boehner Pond and T&N Park and he would be willing to service that building toilet weekly when he services the rented porta pots at a rate of $10 per week.  

The Council further discussed the situation and it was decided to have one (1) of the two (2) porta pots at Boehner Pond pulled and to open the building toilet.  The City Clerk will contact Turd Toters to have this done along with adding the weekly servicing of the building toilet.  Dave will unlock the bathroom until the park closes on November 1st for the winter.

Coleen Driscoll and Rich Buxter with C&M’s Café were present to discuss the bathroom situation on Main Street during the Malvern Market.  They would like the city to build a double stall bathroom facility on their property where the shed currently sits.  

Mrs. Driscoll stated that during the Malvern Market there is a lot of bathroom traffic use at her business.  She stated that she would open and close the new bathroom facility along with taking care of the maintenance of the facility including keeping it stocked with the necessary supplies.

The Council stated that this would have to be done with grant funds.  There is a question as to whether or not a grant would be approved for the City on non-city owned property.  This will be looked into over the winter months and revisited in the spring.  The City Clerk also mentioned renting porta pots during this time period as an option. The Council mentioned the Liberty Building and the Library have public bathrooms.  
Mrs. Breeding was also present to ask if the city would have storage space for the new holiday light trees.  MABA has purchased one (1) 20’ holiday light tree, two (2) 8’ holiday light trees along with 5-6 totes that will hold the equipment for the trees, two (2) 8’ poles and two (2) 10’ poles.

Street Superintendent Dave Hoose also wanted clarification in regards to the assembling of the trees and stated that MABA would like the trees to be stored along with the assembly of the trees as the Street Department has been doing along with removal of the tree.

Dave will find a place to store the holiday light trees and equipment at the City Shop along with assisting with the assembly process.
Larry Williams was present to provide the preliminary plat map for the Costello subdivision.  

Details of the subdivision were discussed.

Mr. Williams was informed that the preliminary plat will need to go in front of the Planning & Zoning Commission.  The Planning & Zoning Commission will then review the preliminary plat and make their recommendation to the City Council.

DEPARTMENT UPDATES:
PeopleService – Howard Peterson – Becky Ohrtmans with the IDNR requested a special nitrate sample this month from well #10.  The sample had to be frozen and taken to a lab in Nebraska to be tested.  They have not received any information on the results yet. 
Keith Wilken from the IDNR was here today responding on a red water complaint in town.  The hydrant flushing and tower cleaning schedules were reviewed and samples from the well and the system were taken to see if it is a build-up in the system that is causing the issues. 

Hydrant flushing is scheduled to be done October 26th through October 30th.  Notice will be on this month’s water bill. 
PeopleService has been discharging the lagoon for a couple of weeks.  With all the late summer rains we’ve had, it filled up sooner than normal.  So far the tests have come back well below the limits.

The rock quarry has made it very challenging this year to get to the lagoon.  That access road is buried and the creek crossing tube they put in plugged and over-flowed for several weeks putting 6-12 inches of water over the road to the lagoon.  

The City Clerk will pull the agreement stating that the area around the easement must be in a condition that it will provide adequate access to our lagoon. The City will address the issues from there.  
Street Superintendent Report, Dave Hoose – The Street Department has been graveling and grading assorted alleys and have more to do before winter. 
The ditch work on West 4th Street is complete. Other drain tubes have been dug out per work orders.  The sand and salt has been ordered for winter.  The repairs on 10th Street have been completed. They have repaired a couple of non-working street lights down town along with a count on other street lights to report to Mid American Energy. The pink out banners were put up along with working on other work orders as complaints come in. 

The street snow removal was discussed.  An ad will be published in the newspaper for temporary, part time seasonal snow removal help.  This will require a Class B-CDL.  

Dave also received an estimate for the Storm Sewer Revitalization for the south side of the viaduct/bridge on the west side of Main Street at approximately $27,000 depending on the size of the pipe that will be used.

The abandoning of 3rd Avenue from 4th Street to 5th Street was again discussed.  The property owner on that street is not in favor of closing that street due to property values of her home. The street is also used to access the post office.

Shere motioned to reopen the road after the problem areas are fixed with concrete and then to gravel the road.  Willms seconded.  All ayes. Motion carried.  

The Marion Avenue Bridge and the Main Street Bridges were discussed. The Marion Avenue bridge has been on a list to be eligible for grant funding but the bridge has not been rated high enough to be considered for replacement.  This could still be several years before it is eligible.  
The City Clerk is working with the DOT to help assist the city to work with railroad that owns the bridge to help with the replacement of the planks on the Marion Avenue Bridge.  This information may be available at the next meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:
Shere motioned to approve Resolution 2015-13 to install two (2) stop signs 1) North-west corner of 7th Street & Wilson Avenue 2) North-east corner of 7th Street & Wilson Avenue. Moreau  seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
McGann motioned to approve Resolution 2015-14 to approve the FY2015 Urban Renewal Report. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

McGann  motioned to approve Resolution 2015-15 Source Water Protection Plan Grant Application and Southwest Iowa Planning Council to manage the grant for the City.  
Moreau seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

McGann motioned to approve to the upgrade the copy machine to offer color copy options.  Breeding seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS: 
Breeding motioned to approve Leonard Warden and Clyde Parker to continue snow removal for the City of Malvern which includes steps, sidewalks, handicap ramps and emergency exits at City Hall, Library, Liberty Building, Swimming Pool, Heritage Park and Fire Station for the 2015/2016 winter season at a rate of $10 per hour per person. Shere seconded.  All ayes.  Motion carried.  

MAYOR REPORT:

The Mayor asked the City Council to think about any committees that they would be interested in participating in prior to the November 9th City Council meeting as he intends on assigning committees and making any changes at that time. 
The Mayor thanked Council member Kevin Willms and Chris Androy for a great job that was done on the node on the SW Corner node on Main Street along with the Malvern Trust & Savings Bank for the clean-up of the node in front of their building.

The City Clerk has been in contact with Mid-American Energy in regards to their annual $500 donation.  It was discussed to use those funds to continue to improve the nodes on Main Street. Mid-American was requesting more details on the downtown improvements and the City Clerk will inform them that the funds will be used to continue to improve the nodes.
PROJECT UPDATES:

Kate McGann – CDBG Downtown Main Street Façade Project – Shari and Barb with SWIPCO have been working through the financial side to the project.  There is still work to be done in order to close out this project.  There is a glass replacement and door issue at Moreau’s Backerei.  There has been glass broke for the third time at Mulholland’s grocery that is still pending replacement that last glass issue was a manufacturer error. The screens at the Liberty Building have been replaced.  The doors at 401 & 403 Main Street still need to be fixed along with mold that is growing on the door at 401 Main Street.  Classic Café is still pending to receive their credit for the door that could not be replaced.  This will be worked out on the financial side of the project. Once these issues are resolved we should be able to close out this project.

Shari Mueller – CDBG Housing Rehabilitation Project – The project requires the City to completed ten (10) properties.  At this time six (6) properties have been completed.  We have one (1) property that in in the construction phase and one (1) property that is pending a start date.
On October 7th the Housing Committee met and approved the contractors for the last two (2) properties that will fulfill the city’s obligation for the program.

There will most likely be funding left over to add a couple more properties. These properties have already been approved but we will need to wait until we are done with the required properties to request approval for the alternate properties.  We have until July of 2016 to complete the required ten (10) properties.

Kate McGann – Updated the Housing Study as she has attended all of the meetings.  They have met three (3) times.  The first meeting was with the citizens to get their input.  The other meetings included contractors and other organizations to get more input and information in regards to the housing needs for the city.  
During these meetings the census information was discussed but will need some alterations.  In addition the topics discussed were to put a plan in place on how to move forward and include evaluating what the housing stock in Malvern looks like, potential locations for subdivisions and the types of housing needed. 

More information will be available as the process continues.
NUISANCE DISTRICT UPDATES: September 15, 2015 – October 12, 2015
District #1 – Doug Shere – Nothing to Report – The Mayor is taking over Council member Shere’s territory due to other commitments.  
District #2 – Fred Moreau – Submitted a nuisance complaint for 99 2nd Avenue.
District #3 – Kate McGann – Updated the Council in regards to the Jeff West property and his 
appearance in front of the Mills County Board of Supervisors she had attended. 
District #4 – Bruce Breeding – Nothing to report.
District #5 – Kevin Willms – Nothing to report. 
Shere motioned to adjourn. Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15p.m.
________________________________________            ________________________________

Mayor, Michael K. Blackburn

                    City Clerk, Shari L. Mueller
